The first lecture on Saturday morning was held by Professor Tore Nilstun, department of medical ethics. He was to give an introduction to the main topic of the conference: ethical issues in stem cell research. When we arrived the night before every participant had to fill out a questionnaire in which we had to say in how far we agree or disagree with the methods of gathering human stem cells.
Professor Nilstun had taken a look at these questionnaires and presented the results at the beginning of his lecture and then encouraged us to explain our answers. Soon we had to realize that when it comes to ethical questions it is not always very easy to give a reasonable explanation for your opinion. Another common phenomenon was that everyone present felt that he or she didn’t know enough about the topic to make a qualified judgement about the techniques used of gathering stem cells. Nevertheless we tried our best to defend our point of views. Professor Nilstun, however, was very good at provoking us to reconsider whatever anyone had just said. He wanted us to focus on where exactly we see an ethical problem and why.
To give a summary of the outcome of the discussion is fairly difficult. Overall you could say that we saw an ethical problem not so much in using adult stem cells for research but stem cells from aborted embryos or in vitro fertilized eggs that where designed for this special reason. This opinion was shared by all three countries and with the exception of a few participants who disagreed with using stem cells for research because of religious believes we took a rather liberal stand point. 
Finally we decided to discuss some of the controversial aspects further in the afternoon workshops. Professor Tore Nilstun had managed to sensitize us for the topic so that the discussions in the seminars were very lively and interesting results could be presented later on. 
